
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS Nursery                                    

Dear Parents 
 
We have had another week full of fantastic, fabulous fun in Nursery, using a multitude of activities to 
encourage positive communication and behaviour.  
 
Sometimes it can be tricky to take turns and share without wrestling someone to the ground for that toy you 
really want, when you are only 3! If your little one is displaying undesirable behaviour towards another child, 
ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƘƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǇǳǎƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ǳǎŜ ŀ ΨǘƛƳŜ ƻǳǘΩ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
group and to sit quietly by themselves, or beside a teacher, to think about their actions for a few minutes, 
normally one minute for every year of their age plus an extra five minutes if needed, before returning to 
play.  
 
²Ŝ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŦƻǊŎŜ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ ΨǎƻǊǊȅΩ ǿƻǊŘ ōǳǘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǘƘem to reflect on their 
ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ōȅ ƳƻŘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ΨLΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ΦΦΦΦΦ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƻǊǊȅ 
for.... and we talk about making good choices and using helping hands, not hitting or 
grabbing hands! We also used our hands to do a fun activity and everyone made 
colourful handprints for our hands-on rainbow! 
Take a look at the following link to a song about helping hands and reinforce the 
ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ΨƎŜƴǘƭŜ ƘŀƴŘǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ΨƘǳǊǘƛƴƎ ƘŀƴŘǎΩΗ  
 
https://youtu.be/5zIjMpsVm9M 
 

hǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ Ψ!ƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŜΩ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ƛƴ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ΨHere We AreΩ book that we 

are following until the end of term. We took a look at the night and day page this week and discussed what 
sorts of things we do during the day and what we do at night.  
 
Lƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōƻƻƪ this week they have made themselves out of different shapes. Ask your 
little one if they can remember the shape names in English and practise finding the same shapes around the 
house or while walking to school. This helps reinforce finding patterns in our everyday environment and is a 
fun, hands-on and practical maths game for you to share together with your child.   
 
During our structured outdoor play session we practised running, hopping and jumping and finding the floor 
hoop to stand in when its colour was shouted out. This was great fun and the children tried very hard to 
follow the verbal, as well as the visual, instructions. 

Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŀ Ŏƻŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƻƴŜ ŜŀŎƘ ŘŀȅΣ ŀǎΣ ŎƻƳŜ Ǌŀƛƴ ƻǊ ǎƘƛƴŜΣ 
we will go outside at some point during the morning or afternoon unless it is very inclement weather. And 
our rule of thumb is one out, all out! We cannot take requests for children to be kept inside because parents 
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feel it is too cold, damp etc. otherwise outdoor play would become obsolete in the winter months! Thank 
you for your understanding. 

Our talk topic ƛǎ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƘŀƴŘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΚΩ  

Have a relaxing weekend. 

Thank you and see you all soon. 

Alison Davies, Anna Nagy and Vanessa diFine 

 
Alison Davies, Anna Nagy & Vanessa diFine 

 

 

EYFS Reception 

Dear Parents,  

The focus in Phonics this week has been on practising the sounds 

the children have learned in the past few weeks. By using a wide 

range of resources and doing different kinds of activities the 

children get to say and repeat the letter sounds in different 

contexts and, in this way, start remembering and learning them. 

They were very proud of their two-letter and three-letter word 

writing on white boards (at, as, am, in, an, on, cat, mat) , paying 

special attention to the correct formation of the letters. 

In maths we worked on the days of the week using ΨThe Very Hungry CaterpillarΩ story by Eric Carle, which 

gives a wonderful description of what the caterpillar eats each day of the week and how he grows to be a 

fat and big caterpillar, who, at the end, turns into a magnificent butterfly. You can listen to and watch the 

story with your child through this link https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=75NQK-Sm1YY&t=341s . We also 

learnt a days of the week song. You can enjoy it on this link 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lPgTdgvj_jc 

We have had interesting discussions relating to ƻǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ Ψ[ƛǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ bƻƴ-[ƛǾƛƴƎ ¢ƘƛƴƎǎΩΦ ¢ƘŜ 

children are now beginning to understand the characteristics and needs of living things. You will find a piece 

of work on this in their home school book for you to talk to them about. 

Thank you to all parents who have sent their family photo. OǳǊ ΨIŜǊŜ ²Ŝ !ǊŜΣ aŜŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩ ǿŀƭƭ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ 

complete. 

Talk topic: ΨWhat makes a good friend, why is it important to have friends and how does it make us feel? 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƭŀōŜƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Ŏƻŀǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ 

is getting colder and they all need a coat to go out to the playground, 

especially in the morning.  

Have a lovely weekend, 

Sharmini Nathan and Ivana Julaton       receptionteacher@telenet.be  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=75NQK-Sm1YY&t=341s
mailto:receptionteacher@telenet.be


EAL 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

In the Acorn building this week, the Reception bilingual class had fun listening to 

the story Dear Zoo, in French and English, revising common adjectives in English, 

and using them in the structure: He was too tall etc. We played a Guess the Animal 

game involving the questions Do you have a tail/four legs/ horns? Do you live in 

water? Can you swim/fly/run fast? Are you big/tall/small/fierce? We revised the 

names of human and animal body parts. 

 

In the Year One EAL small group the theme was feelings. We talked about things that we do that make us 

feel happy. We then wrote sentences such as: I am happy when I ride my scooter in the park; I am happy 

when I see a fox in the garden; I am happy when I play on the beach with my family. We read the book 

Feelings, and noted different situations in everyday life that can make us feel happy, sad, angry or worried.  

Children who would like to practise speedy reading and understanding descriptions in English might like to 

play the games here: https://www.gamestolearnenglish.com/describer/  

Please contact me at the email address: ealteacher@telenet.be if you have any questions about EAL.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

Kate Read 

 

Music - Acorn Department (EYFS, Years 1 & 2)  

Nursery 

This week in music, we continued to learn our song "Every day I grow a little bit" and we also played games 

on percussion instruments.  

Reception 

This week, we learned a new song about a steam train. We also had the oppportunity to create a musical 

accompaniment to the song using maracas, a sound that we thought would imitate the whistle of the train. 

Year 1  

This week, our time was spent practising rhythms on percussion instruments and clapping rhythms to fun 

interactive videos featuring music from Tchaikovsky and Mozart.  

Year 2 

This week, we practised our rhythms through various games such as the poison rhythm or the conductor 

game. We also continued learning the Alien song. 

 

https://www.gamestolearnenglish.com/describer/
mailto:ealteacher@telenet.be


Music fun in Nursery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS1 Year 1  

 

 

Dear Parents,   

We have had fun enjoying the last of the summer-like days this week in school. 

Lƴ t9 ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀ ǳƴƛǘ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƧǳƳǇƛƴƎΩ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

learned about the difference between walking, jogging, running and sprinting. 

We can jog for a long time but sprint for only a short while! We noticed that 

ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘ ōŜŀǘǎ ŦŀǎǘŜǊΦ !ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ΨHere We AreΩ ǘƻǇƛŎ 

we discussed staying safe and healthy, ŀǎ ǘƻ ǉǳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ΨYou have a body. Look after it as most bits 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎǊƻǿ ōŀŎƪΦΩ ²Ŝ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ǎŀŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ǇƻǎǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ 

wash their hands, which you can see in their home school books this week. 

In science, ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ψ²Ƙƻ ŀƳ LΚΩ ǘƻǇƛŎ, we have been learning about the sense of smell. I brought in 11 

different smells for the children to identify and most identified 5 or 6 correctly. Everyone seemed to know 

the smell of chocolate and hand sanitizer, but cinnamon and white pepper were more challenging! The 

children then came up with their own ideas of things to put in smell pots. There were some great ideas such 

as lemon juice, watermelon and ice cream. 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ΨThe Write SǘǳŦŦ ƳŜǘƘƻŘΩ ǿƛǘƘ aǊǎ /, based on the 

ǎƘƻǊǘ ŀƴƛƳŀǘŜŘ ŦƛƭƳ ΨCŜŀǎǘΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜk we had another experience day where we watched some short film 

clips of friendship fall outs. We talked about how falling out makes us feel and came up with some good 

ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ΨƘŜŀǊǘōǊƻƪŜƴΩΣ ΨƭƻƴŜƭȅΩΣ ΨŦǳǊƛƻǳǎΩΣ ΨǎŎŀǊŜŘΩ ŀƴŘ ΨǳǇǎŜǘΩΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ discussed strategies for 

making-up and repairing friendships, so we know some things to try if this happens to us. Also, in literacy we 

have revised all of the single letter consonants in our phonics lesson and practiced blending and segmenting 

cvc words. {ƻƳŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƭǎƻ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ΨŦƭΩ Ŏƻƴǎƻƴŀƴǘ ōƭŜƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ΨŦƭŀƎΩ 

ŀƴŘ ΨŦƭƻǿŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ΨƛǘΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƳ.         

In maths we have been learning our doubles up to double 6, and even briefly introduced the doubles all the 

way up to double 10, using numicon, cubes and songs to help us learn. We then also learned about finding 

1 more than any number up to 20, which we extended to finding 2 more of numbers up to 30. We learned 

how to count on along a number line to help us. We then learned to count back and find 1 less than numbers 

to 20.                                                                                                        



Talk topic: We are going to be learning about taste in science. What tastes do you like and dislike? Do you 

think you will always like and dislike these things? Why?  

And that was our week! I hope you have a great weekend, 

Camilla Rutayisire and Smita Bandaru         Year1teacher@telenet.be 

 

 

 

 

KS1 Year 2 

Dear Parents,  

It has been another busy and eventful week in Year 2 

this week. We continue to add photographs to the Year 

2 gallery on the BISB website most days, so please do 

look here at some of the wonderful work your children 

are producing.  

The class have continued to work very hard during their Mrs. C sentence stacking lessons. They are expanding 

their sentences, using new vocabulary and becoming ambitious with their word choices. The children were 

so pleased with their efforts that we invited Mrs. Still into the classroom to hear them read their work aloud. 

She was wowed by the maturity of their independent sentences. (I was impressed and delighted above all with 

the enthusiasm of the children, and with how eager they all were to read their work out ς it is really exciting to see 

learning coming alive in the classroom and to have children bursting with pride at what they have achieved. We are 

ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŜǾŜƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΗ aǊǎ {ǘƛƭƭύ 

 

In Mathematics we have been exploring 2D shapes by naming them, 

learning new vocabulary (quadrilateral, equilateral, polygon, regular and 

irregular) and identifying shapes by properties such as symmetry and right 

angles. We investigated different ways of grouping shapes and learned how 

to use Venn diagrams and Carroll diagrams to sort. On Friday, the wicked 

Cruella Deville was back with another clue as to where we could find her 

and the stolen puppies! The children had to use what they had learned 

about Venn diagrams and Carroll diagrams to solve problems in order to 

receive a clue to her whereabouts! 

 

In Science the children have continued to learn about the effects of climate change on different parts of the 

world. They matched, drew pictures and wrote sentences about some of the weather effects produced as a 

result of climate change.  

During our Computing lesson, the children used safe search engines and learned how to follow hyperlinks to 

find facts about a chosen planet in the solar system. I was very impressed with their ability to search for and 

select appropriate information using the internet. The children presented their favourite facts to the class. 

mailto:Year1teacher@telenet.be


The book ΨThe Colour MonsterΩ, was used as the basis for our 

Personal, Social and Emotional Health lesson. We followed 

the story and identified a range of feelings we encountered 

with the colour monster. The children then used thesauruses 

to find synonyms for the emotions in the story.  

In Art this week, we looked at the artist, Wassily Kandinsky, 

ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƭƛŎŀǘŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ Ψ{ǉǳŀǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ /ƻƴŎŜƴǘǊƛŎ /ƛǊŎƭŜǎΩ 

by mixing primary colours to make secondary colours, and 

adding black and white to create tints and shades. The 

children were really pleased with their finished pieces.  

The children showed their team-working and thinking skills throughout a PE lesson focused on using their 

bodies and working well with others to solve problems, for example when rescuing teammates from the 

ΨǊƛǾŜǊΩ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘŜǇǇƛƴƎ ǎǘƻƴŜǎ ǘo get everyone across.  

We also took advantage of the last of the lovely summer weather before the autumn equinox by having 

some outdoor picnics in the playground. 

tƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǾƛŜǿŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ н ǇŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘhe BISB 

website and links on Edmodo. 

Talk Topic : Please discuss where and when you would feel these emotions; happiness, sadness, fear, calm, 

anger and love and try to think of some new words for each emotion.   

 We hope you have a lovely weekend, 

  

Gabriel Bird and Ena Tolentino   year2teacher@telenet.be 

 

 

 

French - Acorn Building : Reception, Years 1 & 2  

Year 1: In French with Madame Scharf, we are still revising and/or learning 
colours, a big part ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ά¦ƴ Ǉŀȅǎ ōƭŀƴŎέΦ As another very exciting topic 
is animals, we will also be revising and/or learning more animal names and 
using them in sentences such as Υ άaƻƴ ŀƴƛƳŀƭ ǇǊŞŦŞǊŞ Ŝǎǘ ƭŜ ƭƛƻƴέ  ƻǊ άaƻƴ 
ŎƘŀǘ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ /ƘŀŎƘŀΦ Lƭ Ŝǎǘ ƴƻƛǊΦ Lƭ ŀ ǉǳŀǘǊŜ ǇŀǘǘŜǎέΦ 
 
Year 2: Lƴ CǊŜƴŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ aŀŘŀƳŜ IŀƭǾƻǊǎŜƴΣ ǿŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ Ψaŀ 

ŦŀƳƛƭƭŜΩ όƳȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅύ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǳǎŜŘ  Ψ/ΩŜǎǘΩ όǘƘƛǎ ƛǎκ ƛǘΩǎύ ǘƻ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ΨŦǊŝǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƻŜǳǊΩ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎƛǾŜ 

ŀŘƧŜŎǘƛǾŜ Ψaƻƴ ŀƴŘ aŀΩ όƳȅύΣ 

ƛƭ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ Χ ŜƭƭŜ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜΦΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ Ψ!ƴƛƳŀǳȄΩ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƳΣ ǎǳŎƘ 
ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ΨǳƴŜ ŀōŜƛƭƭŜΩ όŀ ōŜŜύ ŀƴŘ ΨǳƴŜ ƎǳşǇŜΩ όŀ ǿŀǎǇύ etc.. 
 

KS2 Year 3 

Dear Parents, 
 
The children have been working hard this week, especially in our four creative writing sessions with Mrs C.  
hǳǊ ΨǎŜƴǘŜƴŎŜ ǎǘŀŎƪΩ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǉǳƛǘŜ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
need to continue on the other window!  Each child now has at least one sentence on the window, and it is 

mailto:year2teacher@telenet.be


great to see how they have all been able to follow the new method and produce some super work.  Our daily 
group reading sessions are also progressing well ς the children are becoming increasingly able to read 
sensibly in their small groups, look up unknown words and discuss aspects of the book they have just read.  
 

In Maths this week, we revised multiples of 10, 5 and 2, with their respective 
multiplication and division tables, then moved on to the x4 table, with its close 
connection to the x2 table, and also the x3 table.  We did lots of practice with 
ŘƛŦŦŜǊƛƴƎ ǘŜǊƳƛƴƻƭƻƎȅΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ΨǿƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ т ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ оΚΩΣ ΨƘƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ оǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ нпΚΩΣ 
ΨƘƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ оŎ ǎǿŜŜǘǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ L ōǳȅ ǿƛǘƘ муŎΚΩ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƻƴΦ  ²Ŝ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ 
by looking again at the concepts of doubling and halving, and their connection 
to the x2 table.  
 
Our Science lesson this week was about the 
transportation of water in plants.  We examined some 
pieces of celery and saw the tiny tubes which carry 
water up the stems.  We then set up an experiment to 
see whether we could prove that transportation does 

happen, by standing some celery sticks in pots of coloured water.  The children also 
planted a selection of fruit stones and seeds, in a longer-term experiment to see 
whether these will survive in pots (as they do in the ground) until the spring.  There 
are some photos on the school website - http://www.bisb.org/project/year-3-
september-2020/ . 
 
I sent a gentle reminder to you all about our morning start time of 8.45.  I do use this extra time productively, 
as it is an ideal opportunity to squeeze in some short learning or reinforcement activities in Maths and English 
(mental Maths, spelling and grammar, dictionary practice etc.), so please make sure the children arrive in 
time for these. 
 
Online Maths homework for next week will be Marching Madness 3.4 ς about 3D shapes. 
 
Talk Topic: Ψ²ƘƻǎŜ Ƨƻō ƛǎ ƛǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘƛŘȅΚ  ²Ƙŀǘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ Ƨƻōǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎΚΩ  

Wishing you a relaxing weekend, 
 
Patrick Tranter      year3teacher@telenet.be   
 
 

 

 

 

KS2 Year 4  

Dear Parents, 

Learning improves exponentially in Year 4. 

This week we worked really hard on building up our vocabulary in all areas, especially in English and Science. 

We have been working with Mrs C online on an amazing short film, Feast, the story of Winston, a tiny and 

adorable dog who is rescued by a helping human. Our hero goes through many different emotions: from the 

http://www.bisb.org/project/year-3-september-2020/
http://www.bisb.org/project/year-3-september-2020/
mailto:year3teacher@telenet.be


excitement of being adopted and living the 

ƘƛƎƘ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ƻǿƴŜǊΩǎ ōŜǎǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƻ 

the heart-breaking news of feeling second 

ōŜǎǘ Χ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ƴŜȄǘ 

week. 

Sentence stacking keeps building up and Mr 

ViolaΩǎ ŀƳǳǎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƎǊƻǿǎ 

every week. Some very different emotions 

and feelings have been explored and 

expressed. And also the use of superlatives 

and interesting sentence structures, 

showing great improvement in grammatical 

skills as well as imagination from our young 

writers!  

²Ŝ ƪŜŜǇ ƻƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ aǊǎ /Ωǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƘŜƛƎƘǘǎ ƛƴ ȅŜŀǊ пΦ 

Talking about writing, it was also an important week in our topic lessons. We carried on learning more about 

Nature and the effect ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ƙŀōƛǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ ¦ǎƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ aǊǎ /Ωǎ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ 

information collected last week, we finished writing a letter to the prime minister of India, Mr.  Narendra 

Mondi. Children have asked him some very interesting questions and found that the Indian government is 

already tackling some of those issues. But have they been effective? What else can be done? What is next 

ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŜŎƻƴƻƳƛŜǎΚ aǊ ± ƛǎ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ 

to the Indian Embassy after selecting the best ones with Mrs Still. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Talk topic: Our exploration with sounds continues in Science. 

We looked into how many instruments work and how you can 

Sujathaaõs letter 



alter the pitch. We also used some of our scientific thinking to answer the following questions: what will 

sound higher, a violin or a double bass? Why?  

Have a good weekend,       

Arturo Viola    year4teacher@telenet.be 

 

KS2 Year 5 

                                                 

   

Dear Parents,   
 
The week kicked off with David Attenborough ς a famous BBC wildlife presenter - whom the children had to 
emulate by creating their own nature programme voiceover. We looked particularly at the world below the 
waves and we were awe-inspired by what we saw.  

So far, ƻǳǊ ¢ƻǇƛŎ ΨHere We AreΩ has thrown really lovely challenges at us and every lesson has been a 

cracker. 
 
Back with Mrs C and her (almost) live literacy lessons, our cartoon Feast hero, Winston, has been neglected 
and come back into favour, while his owner had descended into a sad malaise. Thus, our experience lesson 
was all about saying goodbye to and/or having arguments with friends. We watched film clips and listened 
ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊǘǊŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳǇŀǘƘƛǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ²ƛƴǎǘƻƴΩǎ ƳŀǎǘŜǊΦ ¢ŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭ ōǳǘ ƎƻƻŘ 
work came out. This really is new territory we find ourselves in; we knew how to write well but now we are 
honing our imagery skills to a different level. And the children are enjoying it! 
 
Elsewhere, we examined the orbits and rotations of the planets, added and subtracted decimals, used tricks 
to multiply and divide by 4 and analysed Kipling text. Some of the children were (and others will be) thrilled 
to get their hands on another David Walliams book, while volleyball has become a firm favourite with the 
class. I told the class that autumn would be upon us by Thursday and that this could well be the last summer 
PE session, ǎƻ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƛǘ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘΦ 
 
Finally, by the time you read this the class will know if they have been successful in the inter-class cricket 
tournament. We may already have a trophy in pride of place in the classroom but who can say: will our Y5 
ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎόƎƛǎƘύ ǎǘŀƎŜΚΗΚ LΩƳ ǊŜŦŜǊǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ hŀƪ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ CƛŦǘŜŜƴмр ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ 
Were we, the Sunrisers, able to beat the Y6 Challengers? 
 
Talk Topic: How did the zebra get its stripes? (invent a funny short story) 

And that was our week. 

Best wishes,  

Tim Stedman  year5teacher@telenet.be 

mailto:year4teacher@telenet.be
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 KS2 Year 6 

Dear Parents, 

 

Dear Parents, 

Another hectic week in Year 6. We are now familiar with the delivery of The Write Stuff Feast lessons, but 

ƴƻǘ ǎƻ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀƳƳŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǎǘȅƭƛǎǘƛŎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ 

Pathetic fallacy: attributing feelings to nature and the environment and the passive voice, were just some of 

the challenges we faced. 

We discussed our Atomium kit list including top secret goodies.  I have asked the children to remember that 

we are only going for one night!  In previous years, fairy lights, decorations for sleeping pods, cuddly toys 

have been stuffed into trolley cases. Please make sure that your child does not forget essentials such as soap, 

a towel and clean underwear! 

I hope that we can master conversion between fractions, decimals and percentages this week. I was pleased 

to see how most students had grasped calculating with negative numbers. Our next topic will be Algebra. 

Unfortunately, we did not have any liquorice-all-sorts, so we used buttons to replicate classifying animals 

and plants.  It was quickly appreciated how complicated classification can be. The students have finished 

their double-page spreads on this topic, and these are now proudly on display. 

hǳǊ 9ȄŎŜƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ 5±5 ǊŜƴǘŀƭ ǎƘƻǇΤ ǎƻƳŜ 

shopkeepers diversified and included computer games and books.  Discounts and daily deals are flashing up 

on Edmodo. 

Reading to the children is always a joy; topics covered were the Phoenicians and their trading posts, the 

songs of Homer, Crete, the Dorian migration and Greek tribes and their colonies. 

Chinese lessons are met with applause and squeals of delight. This week, the students were introduced to 

Chineasy. Shaolon has shown how it is possible to gain a knowledge of Chinese characters in a short space 

of time. By the end of our lesson we were practising our strokes and understood how characters are built-

up. 

Talk Topic: What do you know about the Persians? 

Happy weekend, 

Beverley Tranter, Ena Tolentino and Cristina Salgado 



Music - Oak Building : Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

This week, we had our usual recorder class.  We also learned a body percussion dance on 

a Rondeau by Henry Purcell. We took the opportunity to talk about this genre of music 

and how people used to dance to it.  

This week in music, we broke our school record with Year 5 being the first class with NO children to forget 

their recorder! Let's hope to continue that way! We also had fun playing body percussions on a favourite 

song "Dance Monkey" and on the lesser known BrahmΩs Hungarian dance. 

Year 6:  This week, we finished our song: "Bare necessities" and also had a good recorder practice with 

pieces of music that are getting quite challenging!  

 

French - Oak Building : Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Year 3 & 4: In French with Madame Halvorsen, we worked on the use of the 

ΨǇƻǎǎŜǎǎƛǾŜ ŀŘƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎΩ ǿƛǘƘ ƴƻǳƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƎǊŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǳƴ 

in gender and number. We had so much fun playing an activity using the 

ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎƛǾŜ ŀŘƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎ ΨaƻƴΣ aŀΣ aŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ΨƳŀ ŦŀƳƛƭƭŜΩ ŀƴŘ ΨƳƻƴ 

ŀƴƛƳŀƭ ǇǊŞŦŞǊŞΩ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΥ ƛƭ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ όǿƘŜƴ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ 

ƳŀǎŎǳƭƛƴŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘύ  ŀƴŘ ŜƭƭŜ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ŦŜƳƛƴƛƴŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘύΦ  

Year 5: Lƴ CǊŜƴŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ aŀŘŀƳŜ IŀƭǾƻǊǎŜƴΣ ǿŜ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ΨƭŜǎ ƴǳƳŞǊƻǎΩΣ  ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ΨƭŜǎ ǇŀȅǎΣ ƭŜǎ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭƛǘŞǎΣ ƭŜǎ ƭŀƴƎǳŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴŎƛŜƴǘ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƳƻŘŜǊƴ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

ǿŀȅ ǿŜ ǎŀȅ ΨƭŜǎ ƧƻǳǊǎΩΣ ƭŜǎ ƳƻƛǎΣ ƭŜǎ ƴǳƳŞǊƻǎ όǘƘŜ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎύΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ΨƭŜ ŦŞƳƛƴƛƴ ŘŜǎ ŀŘƧŜŎǘƛŦǎΩΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀŘƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜƴŘƛƴƎǎ ǿƘŜƴ ŀƎǊŜŜƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

ƎŜƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŜƳƛƴƛƴŜ ƴƻǳƴǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴŘ ƛƴ Ψ-eux, -il and -ŎΩ όŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǳȄΣ ƎŜƴǘƛƭΣ ōƭŀƴŎύΦ 

Year 6: In French with Madame Halvorsen, we talkeŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨǇǊŞǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴǎΩ Υ ΨŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŘǳΩ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǾŜǊō ΨCŀƛǊŜΩ ǘƻ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ǘƘŜ ƘƻōōƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǇǊŀŎǘƛse (faire du violon, faire de la guitare, faire 

Řǳ ŦƻƻǘΣ ŦŀƛǊŜ Řǳ ƧǳŘƻύΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǘǊƛŎƪȅ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ΩŦŀƛǊŜ ŘǳΣ ŦŀƛǊŜ ŘŜ ƭŀΩΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ 

ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ΨŀŘƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎΩ ƛƴ CǊŜƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ ƎŜƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǳƴΣ 

ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ΨƳŀ ŦŀƳƛƭƭŜΩ ǳǎƛƴƎ  Ψƛƭ ȅ ŀΩ  όǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎκǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜύΦ   

Years 3 & 4 : In French with Madame Scharf,  we have continued to practise how we meet someone and how 
ǿŜ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ Ƙƻǿ ƻƭŘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ άvǳŜƭ ŃƎŜ ŀǎ-ǘǳ Κέ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀǎƪ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ά/ƻƳƳŜƴǘ œŀ Ǿŀ Κέ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƪinds of answers. We wrote it all down in 
our notebooks in order to practise at home. We also revised/learnt counting up to ten.  Together with 
aŀŘŀƳŜ IŀƭǾƻǊǎŜƴΣ ǿŜ ǊŜǾƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ǇŜǊǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Υ ŦǊŝǊŜΣ ǎǆǳǊΣ ǇŝǊŜΣ ƳŝǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǳǎŜŘ 
these words with the correct possessives : mon, ma, mes depending on the gender of the word and not of 
ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ Υ ά/ΩŜǎǘ Ƴƻƴ ǇŝǊŜΦ Lƭ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ IǳƎƻ κ /ΩŜǎǘ Ƴŀ ƳŝǊŜΦ 9ƭƭŜ ǎΩŀǇǇŜƭƭŜ IǳƎǳŜǘǘŜΦέ  
 
Year 5 & 6: In French with Madame Scharf, we have been practising reading the time and describing the 
various activities of the day from the moment we wake up to the moment we go to bed in the evening. We 
also practised using pronominal verbs.  
In year 5, we described our day at school and learnt to name all the various subjects in French. 
Iƴ ȅŜŀǊ сΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŘƛŎǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ άƳƻǘǎ ƛƴǾŀǊƛŀōƭŜǎέ όƳƻǎǘƭȅ ŀŘǾŜǊōǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴǎύ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 
spelled in the same way. We also conjugated a few -ER verbs and être et avoir.  Luckily, the children had not 
forgotten everything over the summer! 
.  


